
September 23, 2022 

Dear County and District Superintendents, Charter School Administrators, Assessment 
Coordinators, and Education Partners: 

Statewide Release of Assessment Data  

We want to provide you with a quick update regarding statewide assessment data for 

our students and thank you for working with us to review, correct, and update your 

California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress (CAASPP) and English 

Language Proficiency Assessments for California (ELPAC) data by September 30, 

2022. Our goal is to review statewide data and release it when it is finalized, which is 

expected to occur sometime in October.  

To the extent possible, our intent remains to also release finalized California School 

Dashboard data to allow for a more holistic review as soon as possible. 

Please let us know if you have any questions or need any assistance in regard to 

performance data for California students. We know this data will be an important tool for 

guiding efforts to address learning needs that were exacerbated during the pandemic. 

The California Department of Education stands by to assist you as you implement your 

plans to accelerate learning. Please stay tuned for updates and announcements we will 

be making in the days to come regarding webinars and guidance that will be available to 

local educational agencies to support accelerated learning strategies. 

 
Please let us know if you have any questions or need any assistance in regard to 
performance data for California students. You may contact the CAASPP Office by email 
at caaspp@cde.ca.gov or the ELPAC Office by email at elpac@cde.ca.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Cheryl Cotton, Deputy Superintendent of Public Instruction 
Instruction, Measurement, and Administration Branch 
California Department of Education 

Mao Vang, Director 
Assessment Development and Administration Division 
California Department of Education 
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